
 

Executive Board 

          August 28, 2023 at 7 P.M.  

Present: J. Russo, L. Popovic, D. Prioleau, A. Torres, R. Baez, A. Torres, T. Accomando, T. 
Franklin, I. Barobhuiya, L. Collins, M. Fludd, R. Izquierdo, V. Lowe, S. Palladino, H. Ruiz, Jr. 

Absent: M. Musano, N. Rosario. D. Hunt  

Guests: A. Hernandez, A. Schachter, R. Bieder  

The meeting started at 7PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. The Executive Board first heard a 
presentation regarding capital funding projects that are either underway or will occur soon at the 
Huntington Free Library. Its president, Angel Hernandez, presented the new American 
Disabilities Act features. It needs approval from the Landmarks Preservation Commission. The 
Library will also endeavors to have new windows in the near future. There is work underway on 
the roof of the building. The following resolution was unamious in its approval. 

Resolved…at the recommendation of the Executive Board that a letter of support be 
drafted on behalf of the Huntington Free Library to the Landmarks Preservation 
Commission regarding its Americans with Disabilities Act (ACA) capital projects and 
that this be forwarded to the Full Board for its approval. Motion proposed by J. Russo 
and seconded by D. Prioleau. Unanimous vote in favor.  

Chairman Russo introduced the following new members: Ibrahim Barobhuiya, Linda Collins, 
Maritza Fludd, Rima Izquierdo, Victoria Lowe, Steven Palladino and Hector Ruiz, Jr. The 
Committee Chairpersons introduced themselves and their committee’s responsibilities. The new 
members introduced themselves and will begin attending committee meetings in September.  

P. Cantillo represented our Community Board at the most recent Borough Board meeting where 
the Borough Board voted in favor to support the City of Yes Carbon Neutrality zoning changes.  

The meeting closed at 8 P.M. by an unanimous vote of adjournment.  


